

直通题源必胜筹码

中真题 畅销六年 全新打造 定高考 名师原创 押定高考

5000万考生最信赖品牌

总主编:李俊和

北京四中英语教研组长全国著名英语特级教师



英语

高一年级

阅读理解与完形填空

ENGLISH READING COMPREHENSION & CLOZE

BPT满分命题库+B9^{*}满分研发方案助你满分取胜

主编:张胜

150篇

权威: : 位名师连续三年押中高考真题28篇

时新: 文章选材于与高考真题同源的12个网站(含国外)和5大报刊

实用: 提供阅读理解4大常考题型,完形填空5大考查方式,18个解题方法

有趣: 146个社会热词和时尚新语, 拓展视野, 趣味学习



为考生提供英语满分解决方案

英语經過一年級

ENGLISH READING COMPREHENSION & CLOZE

150篇

主 编:张 胜

本册主编: 赖丽霞 赵炳河

丛书编委: 贾明军 赖丽霞 黎楚明 亓 军

王红莉 王娟娟 轩印祥 张庆康

张庆霞 赵炳河

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

英语阅读理解与完形填空 150 篇. 高一年级 / 张胜编 . -- 长沙: 湖南教育出版社, 2014.3 ISBN 978-7-5539-1301-8

I. ①英… Ⅱ. ①张… Ⅲ. ①英语课-高中-题解 Ⅳ. ①G634.415

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2014)第 047695 号

英语阅读理解与完形填空 150 篇·高一年级

主 编:张 胜

作 者: 赖丽霞 赵炳河

责任编辑: 蒋艳琼

责任校对: 王娟娟

封面设计: 木头羊工作室·胡子

出版发行: 湖南教育出版社(长沙市韶山北路 443号)

印刷:中华商务联合印刷(广东)有限公司

开 本: 889 mm×1194 mm 1/16

印 张: 13

字 数: 455 千字

版 次: 2014年3月第1版

印 次: 2014年3月第1次印刷

书 号: ISBN 978-7-5539-1301-8

定 价: 25.80元



开心英语



开心英语BPT满分命题库是开心 英语研究中心旗下数据结合程序分析、搜索引擎等机器运算技术、网 络技术而构建的真题、题源两大数 据库。

- B 即Bright English 开心英语为你提供满分解决方案
- P 即Past Exam Paper-Database 真题数据库
- 即Test Material-Database 题源数据库

真题数据库

真题数据库 PEP-Database (Past Exam Paper-Database) 该库负责收集全国各地历年 中高考真题数据,并分三步组 织入库。

各地历年 题源数据库

题源数据库

(Test Material-Database)

该库的建构是开心英语命题系 统的素材来源和命题依据,其数据 维护是长期性、固定性的工作。

第一步 初始收集

保证数据全新、全面、全真。

第二步 初步整理

通过人机结合的手段从主题、选材入手细分 进入各子数据库。

第三步 深入整理

各子数据库再依据考点、题型、干扰项、命 题难度进一步分入数据库。 数据组编辑工作内容

TM-Database

每天从题源网站、报刊收集其更新 的题源素材数据。

网站 题源 报刊

题源

定期与命题专家 沟通,准确把握命题 动向和命题趋势。 一线 教师

命题专家

研究员

资深作者

这两大数据库直通考场及题源,确保高仿真命题,从最大限度上确保命题押中机率。

开心英语满分研发方案

大规秘



开心英语B9⁺是开心英语在构建和维护BPT数据库的基础上,组织编辑、作者、命题专家、一线名师在充分研讨、深入分析真题后,逆推历年命题思路,研究考点、把握和预测命题动向的研发方案。

- B 即Bright English 开心英语为你提供满分解决方案。
- 1 第一轮命题: 开放式命题。作者、命题专家独立自由开放式命题。
- 3 第二轮命题:优化式命题。将第一套试题样本分发给作者、命题专家进行分别优化。
- 5 第一轮样本测试: 采取 两次真题测试加一次 开心英语命题测试的 形式。根据一定比的 形式。根据一定比的 1000名学生,通过两次有 题测试把握考生水平通过 及真题标准;最后通过英 金额误差。
 - 7 第二轮样本测试:本次参加测试的学生 一部分为参加过第一轮样本测试的学生,更大一部分为未参加过测试的学生。通过测试进一步确认命 题误差系数。直到误差系数 达到最小。

②第一轮命题整理、生成第一本样 稿。

通过B9⁺研,呈生的当用学等 通过的语一都品产年的当用学英 明、呈生优符考项 是,生语。 是,生语。

- 4 第二轮命题整理、生成第二本样稿。
- 第三轮命题:修正式命题。通过测试结果分析出来的误差情况,找到误差原因并进行修正命题,如调整题目设置方式、调整词汇结构等。
- 8 第三轮命题整理、生成第三本样稿:至此,开心英语命题在合理性和科学性上已趋完美。

9 生成终稿,三校四清。

目录



第一部分 水平测试 001

第二部分 高分攻略 012

第三部分 阶梯训练 018

		墓 础 篇	
	Test 1		018
	Test 2	***************************************	023
	Test 3		028
	Test 4		033
	Test 5		038
	Test 6	***************************************	043
		提高篇	
	Test 1		048
	Test 2		053
	Test 3		059
	Test 4		064
	Test 5		069
	Test 6		074
		冲刺篇	
	Test 1		080
	Test 2		085
	Test 3		091
	Test 4		096
	Test 5		102
	Test 6		107
	Test 7		112
	Test 8		118
第四部分	实战	考场 124	
	Test 1		124
	Test 2		129
	Test 3		135
	Test 4		140

篇章解读

147

精彩美文"鲜"睹为快



两扇门的故事	006
兄弟情深	028
谁偷走了我们的梦想	
水资源匮乏	057
身高与患癌症的几率	063
美国使用的与"狗"有关的习语	066
鼠标的发明者去世	
J. K. Rowling与《哈利·波特》	
青少年的"垃圾睡眠"	110
企鹅归巢	120
"鸭爸爸"	126
保护珊瑚礁	127
软体机器人	131
手机幻听症	133



软体机器人	131
手机幻听症	133
追求完美	140
	144

第一部分 水平测试

Test 1

●词数: 285 ●难度:★★★ ●建议用时:15分钟

Yesterday my husband and I walked into a "What a Burger" for lunch. As we were sitting waiting for our to come I noticed an older man in a wheelchair himself over to a table.

He was all by himself and he 3 there for a few minutes, looking around, smiling all the time. No one seemed to notice him 4 me. I got up and went over to his 5 and asked if I could get him something to 6 .

He smiled and said, "Oh yes! And thank you 7 . I'd like some beer please."

When I brought him his beer I told him my 8 and asked him to 9 if he needed anything else.

We were in the "What a Burger" for a good hour. The man just 10 smiling at everyone and looking around the restaurant as he 11 ate his burger and fries.

As we were getting ready to 12, I wanted to refill our glasses and, as I walked by the man's table, I asked if he would like a refill 13 we left.

Again, with a big 14, he said, "Yes, please!" When I brought it back to him, he told me that he 15 loved beer and the hamburgers here. I told him I did too. He told me I had made him 16 coming over, talking to him, and 17 him out. I gave him a(n) 18 and told him he had made my day too! As I was turning to leave he 19 me to have a blessed day. I smiled and said I would and wished him to have 20, too.

I hope he made his way back home safely.

- B. order 1. A. ticket C. change D. picture 2. A. pull B. search C. control D. roll 3. A. sat B. stood C. lay D. rested 4. A. as B. for C. but D. with 5. A. table B. room C. grade D. car
 - 6. A. follow B. watch C. drink D. read
- 7. A. loudly C. quickly
- 8. A. plan C. place
- 29. A. wave C. stay
- 40. A. forgot C. finished

- B. kindly
 - D. bravely
 - B. house
 - D. name B. stop
 - D. shout B. kept
 - D. remembered

开心 Pad

新型雇佣方式 zero hours contract

老板有任务给你时,你才开工,需随叫随到,工作多少就拿多少报酬,没有工作任务的时候就没有工资,自 然也没有所谓的病假和年假。这种雇佣方式就叫 zero hours contract(零时工合同)。

英语阅读理解与完形填空150篇 高一年级

0				
11.	A.	carefully	В.	seriously
~	C.	finally	D.	quietly
C12.	Ά.	answer	В.	refuse
	C.	leave	D.	return
13.	A.	after	В.	before
	C.	until	D.	while
14.	Α.	smile	В.	style
	C.	thought	D.	voice
15.	A.	even	В.	still
	C.	seldom	D.	just

16.	A.	happy	В.	peaceful
1	C.	nervous	D.	embarrassed
17.	A.	taking	В.	sending
	C.	helping	D.	bringing
18.	A.	excuse	В.	hug
†	C.	apology	D.	chance
19.	A.	promised	В.	encouraged
+	C.	allowed	D.	told
20.	A.	one	В.	it
1	C.	that	D.	this

 ●话题: 理解他人
 ●体裁: 记叙文

 ●词数: 268
 ●难度: ★★

 ●建议用时: 5 分钟
 ●正确率: _____/4

I am a student in a high school. There is a lady who works at my school as a campus monitor and her job is to hand out call-slips, a form filled in by students who want to leave the campus, in order to prevent students from leaving the campus without permission. Before today I had never seen her smile.

The other day my friends and I were eating in the cafeteria and I saw her walking around. When she came closer to us I could see that she was crying. She took out a tissue, wiped her eyes and left us quickly. I was really sorry for her and I thought to myself that this lady was so under-appreciated(不被理解的) and needed to be recognized for all her hard work.

After thinking that I wrote a note telling her that the students appreciated everything she did and that her contribution (贡献) to our school made a difference in all of our lives. I signed it "Some thankful students" and put it into an envelope. Then I realized I didn't even know her name. I asked all of my teachers and nobody knew her name. I finally went to the office and asked the lady who worked there. She told me that her name was Kathy.

I bought her a bouquet of colorful sunflowers and taped the envelope to it. I brought the flowers to the school and left them in her office. She came into my class shortly afterwards to deliver a call-slip, and there it was—a big smile on her face!

- 1. What is the campus monitor's job?
 - A. She helps teachers correct the homework.
 - B. She records the grades of the students after the exam.
 - C. She is in charge of the cleaning of the students' dormitories.
 - It has something to do with the students' asking for leave.
- 2. What did the writer think about the lady?
 - A. She was living a poor life.
 - B. She was very kind but a little strange.
 - C. She was looked down upon by students.
 - D. Her hard job should be recognized and paid attention to.
- 3. The problem that the writer met was that she didn't know _____.
 - A. how to thank the lady
 - B. what the lady's name was
 - C. how she would talk with the lady
 - D. how to give the lady the flowers

C Pad

虚假宣传

shampaign 指虚假的、不诚恳的,或者有误导性质的宣传活动,尤其是以政界职位或商业利益为目的的宣传活动,我们可称之为"虚假宣传"。

- 4. We can learn from this passage that
 - A. the writer's kindness worked at last
 - B. the writer posted her letter to the lady
- C. the lady came to the writer's class to criticize her
- D. the writer will give the lady flowers every month

 ●话题: 学校生活
 ●体裁: 说明文

 ●词数: 295
 ●难度: ★★★

 ●建议用时: 5 分钟
 ●正确率: _____/5

You may not know a lot of people when you start high school. Even if you know some freshmen (新生), you still feel nervous that you don't know any upper-classmen and teachers. How are you going to make friends among this sea of unknown faces?

Most high schools hold a freshman orientation(训练) before school actually starts. These are helpful not only because you learn your way around the building and get to meet some of your teachers, but also because you get to meet fellow freshmen. That way, when you show up on your first day of school, you may already recognize a few familiar faces.

When you talk to people in the orientation, you'll probably find that a lot of them are feeling just like you are. They're all new to the school and don't know what to expect. Talking about a common concern with your classmates can help you develop friendships.

The work in high school is something freshmen are probably worried about. The work in high school builds on what you learned in middle school, giving you a more advanced knowledge of many subjects. So you may find you have more work to do or that it's a bit more challenging. If you ever find your work too difficult, teachers can give you extra help.

High school also has more extracurricular activities (课外活动) than middle school did such as clubs, music and theater groups and sports teams. This is a good time to explore your interests and try new things.

Middle school taught you the basics of academics, time management, and social skills while providing you with a little extra support and guidance. High school gives you the chance to learn how to be more independent and responsible.

1.	Accord	ing	to	the	passage	, when	they	come	to	the
	school	on	the	first	day fres	hmen u	sually	feel _		

- A. proud
- B. nervous
- C. excited
- D. afraid
- 2. What are freshmen probably worried about?
 - A. The learning task.
 - B. The ability to make friends.
 - C. The relationship with teachers.
 - D. The training in the freshman orientation.
- 3. Extracurricular activities mainly help students
 - A. build up healthy bodies
 - B. develop friendships
 - C. develop their interests
 - D. improve their learning ability
- 4. This passage is written for _____
 - A. freshmen at high school
 - B. freshmen's parents
 - C. middle school students
 - D. upper-classmen in high school
- 5. The last paragraph is mainly about ____
 - A. what you'll learn in high school
 - B. what you learned in middle school
 - C. the difference between middle school and high school
 - D. the importance of being more independent and responsible

开 で Pad

爱挑错的 guerrilla proofreader

guerrilla proofreading 指把一些公共指示牌标记下来以纠正或指出其中的语法或拼写错误,我们可称之为 "公众纠错"。

●话题: 幽默感	●体裁: 议论文
●词数: 330	●难度: ★★★
●建议用时:7分钟	●正确率:/5

There exist cruel wars, fighting and sadness in the world today, so it's not only necessary, but also essential to have a good sense of humor just to help us go through difficult times in our lives. Putting a smile on someone's face when you know they are feeling depressed, as the saying goes, makes me feel good and warms my heart.

How would you feel if you could not joke around with your wife, husband, child, co-worker neighbor, close friend, or even just someone that you are standing in line with at your comer store? I am always saying things that make others smile or laugh, even if I don't know the person I'm joking around with. My grandma always found humor in everything she did, even if it was the hardest job anyone could imagine. This not only relieves stress in any situation, but also is common courtesy(利貌) to speak to others that are around you.

I know of a few people that don't have a funny bone in their bodies, as they say. Everyone around them could be rolling on the floor after hearing a great joke and they would sit there without the slightest smile on their face. They don't get the joke that makes others laugh. I am busting a gut while they just sit there, looking at me as if I were from outer space. How can people not get a really funny joke?

Laughing is essential to keep your stress levels under control. Without humor we would find ourselves with a lot of psychological problems, or on a lot of medications to keep us from going crazy. There is too much sadness in this present world. It drives people crazy. We all need to find a way to pass the sadness and bring a little light into our lives. So, I believe our best medicine is to get together and tell some jokes and have some fun laughing together.

1.	According to the author,	humor	is	useful	in	the	as-				
)	pect that										
	A. it can pick up people's	s spirits	3								

- At it can pick up people's spirits
- B. it can help people get on well with others
- C. it can help get rid of the cruelty in the world
- D. it makes people more confident
- 2. The author answers the question in the second paragraph with _____.
 - A. facts and descriptions
 - B. evidence and argument
 - C. examples and conclusion
 - D. stories and persuasion
- The underlined phrase "busting a gut" in the third paragraph can be replaced by ______.
 - A. keeping silent
 - B. speaking loud
 - C. laughing hard
- D. explaining carefully
- 4. In the passage, the author mainly intends to ____
 - A. talk about his own understanding of humor
 - B. encourage people to be humorous in daily life
 - C. introduce a practical way to get through daily life
 - D. convince people of the power of being optimistic about life
 - What is the author's attitude towards the present world?
 - A. Indifferent.
- B. Positive.
- C. Satisfied.
- D. Critical.



交恶双方的 hate hug

hate hug 指双方彼此厌恶或一方憎恶另一方,但为了在社交场合保持姿态而不得不给对方的拥抱,即"假意拥抱"。

E

0	话	题	:	南瓜	

●体裁:说明文

●词数: 283

● 难度: ★★★

●建议用时:6分钟

●正确率:____/5

Pumpkins are not only the most important symbol of Halloween; they are the star vegetable when it comes to the fall season in terms of decoration(装饰) and cooking uses. Often, we overlook how many different ways it can be used.

★The pumpkin is a wonder vegetable. It has a long list of nutrients (营养物) including: Vitamins A, C, E, fiber, potassium, manganese, copper and so on. It is also low in salt, cholesterol and saturated (饱和的) fats. In its raw state, the pumpkin is a great source of nutrition.

★When buying your pumpkins, always get them from your local farmers to support their business and the environment, plus you will be guaranteed (保证) that they are freshly grown. If you are feeling interested, you can grow your own pumpkins!

★ When carving your jack-o'-lanterns, don't throw away the seeds! They make a tasty baked treat that is healthy for you.

★When your jack-o'-lantern has lived its last day out in the doorway, refuse the usual practice of throwing it away at once. Instead, create a compost heap (堆肥堆) and let nature do all the work. Be sure to remove the candle and all of the wax inside, and cut the pumpkin into pieces. Those leftover nutrients will help your soil.

★ Make a pie—a great way to bring family and friends together. If you are feeling even more adventurous, try cooking something new with the pumpkins and see what wonderful delicious dishes you can produce in your very own kitchen. And don't think of the pumpkin just around holidays—it's great all year round.

Don't let any part of the pumpkin go to waste this year. Turn them from orange to green this Halloween!

. The pumpkin is healthy for it contains all the following EXCEPT _____.

A. potassium

B. copper

C. cholesterol

D. manganese

The writer suggests you buy pumpkins locally because

A. the local farmers are very friendly

B. you will be offered services free of charge

C. it benefits both the farmers and the environment

D. they are usually sold at prices that are much lower

By saying the underlined part in Paragraph 5, the writer means _____.

A. someone else will help you do the work

B. the jack-o'-lantern will rot away by itself

C. it needs special skills to make a jack-o'-lantern

D. the pumpkin gets all its nutrients directly from nature

What can we conclude from the sixth paragraph?

A. Tasty foods are a must for holding a family party.

B. Foods made from pumpkins are popular at all times.

C. Pumpkins can be used for decoration at any time of the year.

 D. Pumpkins are a good tool for practicing your cooking skills.

What's the best title of the passage?

A. Don't waste your pumpkins!

B. Taste pumpkins to enjoy your holiday!

C. Can pumpkins be part of a healthy diet?

D. Traditional Halloween foods and customs

" Pad

你的键盘上有 boss key 吗

boss key 是电脑游戏中使用的一个特殊的快捷键,用来快速隐藏游戏界面并显示正常工作程序的一个特殊界面。

Test 2

●话题: 寓言故事
 ●体裁: 记叙文
 ●词数: 313
 ●难度: ★★★
 ●建议用时: 15 分钟
 ●正确率: /20

There were once two doors in the same house. One was a beautiful living-room door, and the other was just a(n) = 1 bathroom door.

What they had in common was that both led terrible lives. The house was full of 2 children who were always slamming (猛然关闭并发出巨响) and kicking the doors. Each night, 3 everyone was asleep, the doors would talk about their terrible lives. The living-room door was always ready to complain with 4, but the bathroom door would calm him down, 5, "Don't worry. They're 6 and they'll soon learn. Put up with it a little longer and you'll see that things will 7."

And so the living-room door would 8 for a while. But one day, after a big party and countless slamming and kicking of the doors, the living-room door 9 lost itself, saying, "OK. That's enough! The next time someone slams me I'm going to 10, and they'll learn a thing or two."

This time, he did not listen to the bathroom door, and the __11__ day, the first time he was slammed, the living-room door broke. This __12__ a great rumpus (骚乱) in the house, and the children were __13__ to be more careful. This filled the living-room door with __14__. Finally it was tasting sweet revenge (报复). However, after the first few days of this, the __15__ of the house got tired of the inconvenience of having a broken door so they decided to __16__ it. The old door was removed and __17__ outside, next to the rubbish.

There lay the beautiful living-room door, <u>18</u> what it had done. For not being able to put up with

things <u>19</u> just a little longer time, it now found itself discarded(丢弃). Meanwhile, his <u>20</u>, the ordinary bathroom door, remained in its place, and the children were treating it with greater care.

(A1.	A.	large	В.	high
	7	C.	ordinary	D.	special
	12.	A.	honest	B.	naughty
	10	C.	clever	D.	good
	1)3.	A.	because	B.	though
	: 1/		before	D.	when
	A4.	A.	anger	В.	force
		Ç.	joy	D.	patience
	D5.	A.	explaining	В.	calling
	,	C.	shouting	D.	saying
	B6.	A.	actors	В.	children
	^	C.	workers	D.	classmates
	A7.	A.	improve	В.	happen
		C.	appear	D.	continue
	8.	A.	go ahead	В.	put down
		C.	calm down	D.	look up
	19.	A.	secretly	В.	finally
		C.	quietly	D.	clearly
6	10	. A	. stand	B.	jump
		C	. leave	D.	break
	Δ 11	. A	. next	В.	other
	,	C	. first	D.	last
	12	. A	. asked	В.	built
		C	. avoided	D.	caused
	B13	. A	. begged	В.	warned
		C	. hoped	D.	encouraged
^	B14	. A	. effort	В.	care
		C	satisfaction	D.	love
	A15	. A	. owners	В.	doctors
	1 7	C	. teachers	D,	guards

开心 Pad

不像假期的假期 fake-ation

fake-ation 指体假期间大部分时间都用来查阅电子邮件及完成与工作相关的任务,可称之为"不像假期的假期"。另外,这个词也可拼写为 fakeation 或 fakation。

A16. A. repair C. protect

B. change

D. open

B. covered

D. thrown

C. hidden 18. A. remembering

17. A. painted

B. forgetting

C. regretting

20. A. friend

C. brother

B. for

D. doubting

D. on

B. enemy D. father

●话题:人际交往

●词数: 298

●体裁:记叙文 ●难度:★★★

●建议用时:6分钟

Several days ago, I was walking home from school and saw some writing on a fence of a house I was passing by. It said, "Happiness is a direction, not a destination(终点)." I had been having a bad day and just reading this brightened my day a little. I also took out a pen and wrote one of my favorite quotes(格言) down.

When I came back to the fence, I saw another quote under mine in the same handwriting as the first one. I added another, and we kept at this pattern for quite a while. One day, I was writing another quote on the fence and the old man, one of my neighbors, who owned the fence, saw me. He came out and I was afraid he would be mad at me for writing on his fence; he was not known to be very friendly. He gave me a sharp glance and then read the quotes on the fence. Without saying a word, he said something to himself and then went back inside. I was a bit terrified for a while, afraid to go back to the fence, but when I did, I noticed not more quotes but two words in entirely different handwriting had been added, "Thank you."

Later, I saw the old man in his front yard. He beckoned(召唤) me over and told me how my quotes had been inspiring him, how he thanked me and how he was glad to see young people still have "values". We are now good friends and I talk to him a lot. This experience has changed my life. I still don't know who wrote that very first quote, but if he is out there, I'd like to say "thanks" to that unknown friend.

- 1. Why did the writer begin to write a quote on the fence?
 - A. He wanted to practice his handwriting.
 - B. He had gotten some help from the quote.
 - C. He thought doing this was interesting.
 - D. He wanted to draw his neighbor's attention.
- 2. Why was the writer afraid when he found that his neighbor had seen him?
 - A. He had thought that the old man was a mad person.
- B. He had once been told that the old man was cold-hearted.
 - C. He thought the old man would scold him for what he had done.
 - D. He thought the old man would tell his parents about his action.
- 3. Before reading the quotes on his fence the old man

A. was very happy

B. did not mind it

C. was a bit angry

D. was very sad

- 4. Who must have added "Thank you." to the fence?
 - A. The old man.
 - B. Someone else.
 - C. The writer himself.
 - D. That unknown friend
- 5. We can learn from this passage that
 - A. writing quotes on fences is a good idea
 - B. the writer has written three quotes on the fence

开心 Pad

先逛店后网购 showrooming

showrooming 指先到传统实体店查看某件商品,然后到网上以较低的价格将该商品购入的行为,我们可以 称之为"先逛店后网购"。

- C. the good relationship between neighbors is very important
- D. the old man has changed his opinion about young people

●话题: 骑自行车	●体裁:说明文
●词数: 292	●难度: ★★★
●建议用时:6分钟	●正确率:/5

From 17 to 23 June it's Bike to School Week! This special week has been held since 2004 for the purpose of encouraging children to travel to school on their bikes. Did you know that as little as 15 minutes of activity a day can cut in half a child's risk of becoming obese(肥胖的)?

Not only will cycling start a new exercise routine, it will also decrease busy traffic on the school roads. Don't forget how much it will help the environment! So how can you get involved? Start off by reading the Pedal Pack—it's full of ideas to help you plan your own event. The bike breakfast is a great idea because pupils will need fuel for their bodies in the mornings—both for the school day and the bike journey!

And remember to make other kids feel involved throughout the planning stage and in the event itself. Ask them to put up posters before the event and then reward them with certificates(荣誉证书) later on!

There are lots of benefits to be gained by cycling to school—But before you start there are some important tips to consider. Firstly, make sure that your bike is in good working order; check the tires, lights etc before you start a week of cycling to school. It's also important to plan your route—so that you know exactly where you are going—this way you can familiarize (使熟悉) yourself with the roads and other things that you need to be aware of along the way. And always make sure that someone knows the route you will be taking.

As for the teachers? Well you're just as much expected to be cycling to school too! So what are you waiting for?

- What is the benefit of cycling to school according to the passage?
 - A. It can save some time.
 - B. It can help some students in need.
 - C. It can improve the heavy traffic on the school roads.
 - D. It is the best way to help some students lose weight.
- 2. In the Pedal Pack, you can _____.
 - A. find a story about bicycling
 - B. get a map for the bike route
- C. find some ways to repair the bike
 - D. get a guide to the bike-related events
- 3. Who will be rewarded with certificates?
 - A. Those who support the event.
 - B. Those who take part in the event.
 - C. Those who organize the event.
 - D. Those who put up posters before the event.
- 4. Which of the following about the Bike to School Week event is TRUE?
- A. It lasts one week every month.
 - B. It has a history of less than ten years.
 - C. It is popular with the students around the world.
 - It can inspire people to take action to reduce pollution.
- You are asked to do all the following before you start cycling to school EXCEPT ______.
 - A. take your breakfast
 - B. get familiar with the route
 - C. buy a good book on traveling
 - D. keep your bike in a good state



"裸辞"过后玩"闪辞"

年轻人在入取后很短的时间内,因为一些在老员工看来无法理解的原因而辞职,这是新近出现在中国的一个现象,由此产生了一个新兴词汇"闪辞"(flash quit)。

D

●话题: 母爱 ●词数: 334 ●体裁:记叙文

●难度: ★★★

●建议用时:7分钟

●正确率: ____/5

My teenage son Karl became withdrawn after his father died. As a single parent, I tried to do my best to talk to him, but the more I tried, the more he pulled away. When his report card arrived during his junior year, it said that he had been absent 95 times from classes and had six failing grades for the year. At this rate he would never graduate. I sent him to the school adviser, and I even begged him. Nothing worked.

One night I felt so powerless that I got down on my knees and pleaded for help. "Please God, I can't do anything more for my son. I'm at the end of my rope. I'm giving the whole thing up to you." I was at work when I got a phone call. A man introduced himself as the headmaster, "I want to talk to you about Karl's absences." Before he could say another word, I choked up and all my disappointment and sadness over Karl came pouring out into the ears of this stranger. "I love my son but I just don't know what to do. I've tried everything to get Karl to go back to school and nothing has worked. It's out of my hands."

For a moment there was silence on the other end of the line. The headmaster seriously said, "Thank you for your time" and hung up.

Karl's next report card showed a marked improvement in his grades. Finally, he even made the honor roll. In his fourth year, I attended a parent-teacher meeting with Karl. I noticed that his teachers were astonished at the way he had turned himself around. On our way home, he said, "Mum, remember that call from the headmaster last year?" I nodded. "That was me. I thought I'd played a joke but when I heard what you said, it really hit me how much I was hurting you.

That's when I knew I had to make you proud."

- By saying "Karl became withdrawn" in the paragraph 1 the author means that the boy changed entirely and
 - A. he preferred to stay at school
 - B. he lost interest in his studies
 - C. he refused to talk to his mother
 - D. he began to dislike his life
- There was silence on the other end of the line because
 - A. the speaker was too moved to say anything to his mother
- B. the speaker waited for the mother to finish speaking
 - C. the speaker didn't want the mother to recognize his voice
 - D. the speaker didn't want to interrupt the mother
- The underlined sentence "he even made the honor roll" in the last paragraph means that ______.
 - A. he was even on the list to be praised at the parent-teacher meeting
 - B. he was even on the list of students who made progress in grades
 - C. he was even on the list of students who had turned themselves around
 - D. he was even on the list of the best students at school
- 4. What is the main idea of this passage?
 - A. Children in single-parent families often have mental problems.
 - B. Mother's love plays an important role in teenagers' life.
 - C. Being understood by parents is very important to teenagers.
 - D. School education doesn't work without full support from parents.

~ Pad

谁是谁的"饭票"

日常生活中,如果我们说,某某是我的饭票,那就是说,某某为我提供主要的生活来源。其实,英语中也有相同的用法。meal ticket 一词除了字面表示的"餐票"意思之外,也可以指某人的生活来源依靠。

英语阅读理解与完形填空150篇 高一年级

- 5. Which is NOT true according to the article?
 - A. Karl changed a lot after his father died.
 - B. What Karl did at school showed that he didn't

love his mother.

- C. Karl's mother tried many ways to help him.
- D. Karl's teachers were surprised at his change.

●话题·感恩

●体裁:应用文

●词数:313

●难度: ★★★

●建议用时:6分钟

●正确率:

Students in Montgomery Village Middle School wrote about people who helped them or were kind to them. We have selected a small part from the writing of each student.

Luis Benitez

I am writing about my grandfather. When he died I felt so bad because a week before he told me that he knew that he was going to die and he told me to take care of my grandmother and to help her in everything. On the same day he gave me his necklace and said, "Remember how I did those things to help you. Now I want you to have it and help other people." He also said, "Remember that I saved you from the bad people. I want you to remember that all your life."

Truce Nguyen

My grandmother is the kindest friend I know. She is always helping me and my friends. I learned to cook food. She read books and helped me do my homework. She always says she loves me. I like to talk to my grandmother about my homework. We like going to the market where we shop for clothes.

Carmen Para

I am writing about a person that has been kind to me, and that person is my cousin. I say that he has been kind to me because one day I wanted to buy a pair of shoes, but I didn't have money. Then I told him about my plan, and he gave me \$50 from his own savings.

Lena Taren

My mom is very kind to me and to all her friends as well. She also helps me in anything that I need or what I need to talk about. She is very helpful in my school in Peru and helps other parents because in my country we have only a room. In that room we have all the courses.

- 1. What does the passage mainly talk about?
 - A. How to take care of our loved ones.
 - B. Who to turn to if we are in trouble.
 - C. Those who have helped us in our lives.
 - D. Happy memories of our grandparents.
- 2. What do we learn about Luis Benitez from the passage?
 - A. He was brought up by his grandfather.
 - B. He lived far away from his grandparents.
 - C. He was left alone after his grandfather's death.
- D. He was asked to look after and help his grandmother.
- 3. Which word can best describe Carmen Para's cousin?
 - A. Careless. B. Polite.
- - C. Generous. D. Lucky.
- 4. We can learn from the passage that . .
 - A. Lena Taren must come from a poor area
 - B. Lena Taren's mom works abroad as a teacher
 - C. Carmen Para accepted a pair of shoes as a gift
 - D. Truce Nguyen always does homework on her own
- 5. Who has gained experience in cooking meals?
- A. Luis Benitez.
- B. Truce Nguyen.
- C. Lena Taren.
- D. Carmen Para.

开心 Pad

休闲"农家乐"

agritainment(农家乐)就是指农村旅游,像走玉米田迷宫、搭乘颠簸的干草车、亲手摘南瓜等场院式活动均 属"农家乐"范畴。